
 
 
 
July 27, 2021 
 
 
Honorable Judge John Sweeney, Chair 
Council on Local Mandates 
140 East Front Street, 8th floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0627 
 
RE:   Council on Local Mandates 
 COLM-0001-21 Conference Call 
 
Dear Honorable Sweeney: 
 
This letter is to advise you that I will be retiring from my employment with NJSBA effective 
September 1, 2021. Carl Tanksley, Esq. will replace me.  
 
Additionally, I have a conflict on August 5th at 10 a.m.  I am a commissioner on the School Employees 
Health Benefits Commission and our second rate hearing is also scheduled for that date and time. Mr. 
Tanksley will therefore attend the case management meeting.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Cynthia J. Jahn, Esq. 
General Counsel 
 
CJJ:cjh 
 
c: Dr. Lawrence S. Feinsod, Executive Director 
 Carl Tanksley, Esq. 
 


